Incentive Grant Proposal Todd/Muhlenberg Consortium

The Todd/Muhlenberg Consortium staff are grateful for the opportunity to better serve our
students in the coming year. We would like to request funding for the following initiatives.

ehosen-by-applicationproeess: We would also like to send our new Advocate/Recruiter to
NASDME to participate in the sessions and assist with supervision of students.

Cancel student participation — Our sophomores and juniors will be testing that week and cannot
get excused. Would still like our new advocate/recruiter to attend.
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Another opportunity we would like to offer our high school students is participation in a DC
Educational Experience. Close Up’s Program for New Americans is built on the belief that
textbooks and lectures alone are not enough to help students understand responsible
citizenship. This experiential and interactive approach allows migrant students to get involved
and have a voice in issues important to them and feel empowered and ready to make a
difference in their community. We will target new students and those who were unable to
participate in October 2022 for a June 2023 experience. This goal continues, we just added
expenses for more students to attend.

ete}—We foresee needing ten teachers to assist us with this project. We would like to
purchase the Learning A-Z suite of materials to assist with ELA content differentiation and
hands-on kits to engage students in STEAM activities. -We have not been able to secure
transportation in Muhlenberg County and have not been able to secure a facility in either Todd
or Muhlenberg. We would like to modify this request to an after-school format in Todd and to
a home based format in Muhlenberg. We need to add transportation home for Todd students

(mileage/drivers). Our numbers of weeks and hours per week have also been adjusted on the
budget worksheet.

As our numbers continue to increase, we feel that employing additional summer staff may be
necessary. We would like to employ two additional summer teachers, 40 hours per week for six
weeks this summer. This will allow us to provide adequate supervision and instruction at our
site programs while also meeting the needs of students who need to be served at home. We



would also like to purchase matching string backpacks and water bottles. Matching backpacks
assist us with supervision, particularly when we are off site. Providing refillable water bottles
eliminates waste while helping us ensure that students stay hydrated during outdoor activities.

We believe that our ability to offer site programming in the summer is a strength of our
program. As each school has been recently assigned its own SRO and we are now coordinating
with our transportation staff in addition to law enforcement, we would like to purchase a radio
that will allow MEP staff members to communicate in real time with bus drivers and law
enforcement as necessary.

In an effort to address mental and physical health concerns, we would like to offer a parent
day-camp in conjunction with an elementary school aged day-camp. We propose working with
the West KY 4-H Camp so that various activities may be offered alongside each other. We plan
to collaborate with Todd County’s AXIS program social workers to offer parenting support and
mental health resources for parents of school aged children. We will work with them to plan
activities that families can do together that will strengthen communication and trust.

The need to transport smaller numbers of students (OSY, Preschoolers, K-12) arises with some
frequency. We would like to propose purchasing a nine-passenger vehicle so that we can safely
provide transportation to activities and events that support learning for students without
having to arrange for a bus and bus driver.

We would like to utilize student I-pads (or similar device in consultation with district CIO) and
charging stations for summer learning, after school opportunities, and during school Migrant Ed
small group supplementation to classroom learning. We will utilize public library audio books
programs, English learning programs, multimedia supports for learning (e.g., Khan Academy),
etc. Our own portable lab options allow for greater flexibility and accessibility in addition to the
ease of MEP provided software installed on MEP provided devices.

Our program has been fortunate enough to hire a former MEP student as a part-time
Advocate/Recruiter. We would like to supply her with the technology utilized by the other staff
members including a MacBook Air and a Surface Pro tablet, pen, and case.

A collection of inspirational, culturally responsive books for students will allow us to provide
engaging supplemental reading. We would like to build a primary, intermediate, and secondary
collection to have on hand for students to use after school and during summer learning.

To assist with recruitment and program promotion, we are interested in purchasing two
customized tabletop display kits. We would like to use these at school open house, community
events, etc. to encourage workers and families to engage with us.




facilitate-fittinginto-eneroom-efficiently—Omit. District funds were sufficient to purchase
furniture).

If possible, would like to request funds to purchase a new projector with WIFI and Bluetooth
capabilities.
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